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CLUB OFFICERS 
 
Kyle Weidner —President—724-272-3733 or kylew10@hotmail.com 
Billy Danforth —Vice-President— 812-579-5017 or billyd50@hotmail.com 
Tammy Adams— Treasurer —812-603-8207 or gohoosiers100@yahoo.com 
Sandy Bayles —Secretary—812-350-4334 skbayles@hotmail.com 
 
 

 
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday,  May 9, 2012 at the Golden Corral.  
Come join us for dinner beginning at 6PM with the meeting to follow at 7PM.    
 



 
 

 
 

 

It's just about May now and looks like we are starting to get some spring like 
weather.  I finally finished reassembling the 65 Fastback I had been working 
on since Thanksgiving.  The interior looked real nice and the guy I put it 
together for was happy to get it back.  I think we have most of the work done 
on my dad's car that needed done.  I think I just need to help him fix the 
driver's window now.  I hope to have some time this week to fix the fuel issue 
on my fastback that I have been having the past couple years. I'm hoping to 
have it ready for the Cobweb tour this weekend. 

On Friday May 18 we will have a pitch-in at Brown County State Park.  This is 
the Friday night of the Shelby Spring fling.  The park will be filled with lots of 
great Mustangs and Shelbys.  We will have all the details at the next meeting.   

In May the cars shows really start picking up.  May 19th is a busy day for car 
shows.  The Shelby Spring Fling is at Brown County State Park and the Make 
A Wish cruise in is in Greensburg.  Lynn Bewley and Don McCrary spoke at 
our last meeting about the Make A Wish car cruise.  This sounds like it will be 
a great event for a very good cause.  We will pass along the Make A Wish 
cruise in flyer as soon as we get it.  I would also like our club to make a 
donation to this event to help them make their goal of raising enough money 
to grant one wish.  Don's son Aaron is also one of our newest club members.  
He has a nice looking 2005 Mustang Coupe. 

May 19th is also a big day for two of our club members.  I would like to say 
congratulations to Russell and Leah on their upcoming wedding.  

Kyle 

 

 



 
 

 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pitch-in Cookout Friday, May 18 at Brown Co. Park—We have a shelter house reserved 
 
May 19—Greensburg Make a Wish Foundation Cruise-in, 11-5 at Greensburg Parkside Lanes 
 
Tuesday night Cruise-in at Ritters begins in May 
 
Wed. May 23—Indy 500 Community Day with Corvette Club 
 
May 26—Madison Car Show 

 
 
2012 Membership dues are due if you have not already paid them. 
 
 

                     MAY 
 

Giap Byers—2nd                 James Sims---5th             Lynn Lykins—7th 

Joe Chambers—13th           Cathy Thomas—5th           Ruth Boyle—19th 

Tom Bonnell—31st          

 

 

    

 

   
 

 

 
We have a balance of $3918.08 in the bank.   



 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
Friday, May 18 in Brown Co. Park—pitch-in cookout 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Wednesday April 11, 2012 
The 50/50 drawing was held and won by Roger Luenz for $9.00 which he donated back to club 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
--Chili/Bowling Outing was a lot of fun.  It began at the Sandcreek Conservation Club and then 
on to bowling alley in Columbus.  Had lots of good chili and desserts.  Everyone had a fun time, 
with Chuck Butler winning the highest score award and Amanda Weidner the most likely to 
improve. 
--Kyle is still working on getting hats, jackets, shirts, etc.  He has sent scan of first logo but it 
needs revision, hopes to have info for us next month. 
--Frank reported on traveling trophy with Corvette Club at Ritters.  He and Tom Oktavec  are 
working on getting emblems on trophy from both clubs. 
--Still not for sure when Ritters cruise-ins officially start but some have begun to gather because 
of the pretty weather. 
--Matthew Mahoney had his Senior Project/Cruise-in on Sat. March 17, at Columbus North High 
School.   We had 5 cars there from our club.  It was a beautiful day and the fish was good.  All 
donations went to Love Chapel.  
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
WELCOMED New Members:  John & Alice Curry with their 2010 Mustang Convertible 
                                                :  Bill & Chrissy Simenton with their 2000 Mustang GT & 
                                                                                                    their 2007 Mustang GT   
It always exciting to have new members join the club.  WELCOME!!    WELCOME!!! 
 



 
 

 
 

Visitors Lynn Beuley, Don, Janice, & Aaron McCrary attended the meeting to talk about the 
Make a Wish Foundation in Greensburg.  They are having a fund raiser for the organization on 
May 19 at the Greensburg Parkside Lanes from 11-5.  Lots of activities are going on that day and 
it sounds like a fun day is planned.  This organization provides wishes for children & youth ages 
2-18  that have life-threatening issues.  They need about $7000 to make each wish happen for a 
youth and their family.   
 
--April  14,  Car  show  at  Jim  O’Neal  Ford  in  Sellersburg.    This  is  sponsored  by  Falls  City  
Mustang  Club.    Meet  at  Frank’s  shop  at  8:00 a.m. for all who like to attend. 
--Cobweb Tour on April 28.  Meet at 10:00 at IHOP in Columbus for a late breakfast and then 
take a drive to ??? Frank is in charge of this club outing. 
--Friday, May 18 is another club outing at Brown Co State Park.  It is a pitch-in cookout and we 
have a shelter house reserved.  It is the weekend of the Shelby Spring Fling so there should be 
lots of awesome Mustangs in the park. 
--We are needing help with the clubs web page if anyone is interested and has skills doing this 
we would love to have your help. 
--Tammy had  quick update about the our car show the Hoosier Summer Slam.  Bob Poynter is 
on  board  once  again  as  our  title  sponsor  with  donation  of  $800.    Ritter’s  has  also  given  us  $200  
and we already have the board filled with sponsors who are committing to helping us out.  We 
are in the process of finalizing trophies, fliers, and sponsorship letters. Clarion Hotel (former 
Holiday Inn) is giving us more space than last year.  They are excited about our 2nd show.  They 
will be doing the food and we will have many of the same activities going on like last year.  We 
are going to add a competition vehicle class and show from the low/riders class.  The charities 
this year are Love Chapel and the American Cancer Society. 
--Next  planning  meeting  for  the  Hoosier  Summer  Slam  will  be  April  25  at  6:00  at  Scott’s  shop.    
Everyone is invited to attend and help us plan. 
--We still need volunteers to head up some of our club activities for the year.  Let us know if you 
are interested in a particular one. 
--Tammy also had a flyer from the Indy Club about their car show Jun 30-July 1 at Lucas Oil 
Field.  It is a Mustang/all Ford show. 
--Motion to adjourn by Jim Bott 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
SUGAR-FREE STRAWBERRY PIE 
 
1 ½  cups water 
1 tablespoon cornstarch 
1 small package strawberry flavored sugar free gelatin 



 
 

 
 

4 teaspoons sugar substitute 
3 cups sliced fresh strawberries 
1 –9 inch graham cracker crust 
 
 
Combine water and cornstarch in medium saucepan;  stir well.  Bring to boil, stirring constantly.  
Cook 1 minute.  Remove from heat, and let cool slightly.  Add gelatin and sugar substitute.  Stir 
well.  Gently stir in strawberries and pour into crust.  Cover and chill at least 3 hours.  Yield 8 
servings 


